
CiviC Reasoning and disCouRse skills 
WeRe soRely laCking among the 

PeRPetRatoRs of last Week’s attaCk  
on the CaPitol. What Can sChools  

do to helP?

Preparing students for the rights and responsibilities of life in a democratic society has long 
been a core mission of the public schools. Last week’s attack on the U.S. Capitol was a stark 
reminder that not everyone receives or absorbs those lessons.

So when the dust clears, what can schools do to help lessen the likelihood that a President 
lying about election results again incites a crowd use violence to halt a democratic process?

Some guidance can be found in the Civic Reasoning and Discourse initiative from the Na-
tional Academy of Education (NAEd), which is led by NEPC Fellow Gloria Ladson-Billings 
of the University of Wisconsin-Madison. The initiative began four years ago and is led by a 
steering committee that includes NEPC Fellow Kris Gutiérrez of the University of California, 
Berkeley. 

The initiative “aims to advance high-quality research in civic reasoning and discourse for 
use in educational policy and practice.” Its creation was inspired in part by The Political 
Classroom, a 2015 book by Diana E. Hess and Paula McAvoy. According to a statement re-
leased by the NAEd in response to last week’s events:

[O]ur members and fellows learned [from the Hess and McAvoy book] that classrooms 
were becoming more difficult places in which to have open and respectful conversa-

Thursday, January 14, 2021

Newsletter

http://nepc.colorado.edu/publication/newsletter-capitol-riot 1 of 2

https://www.washingtonpost.com/dc-md-va/2021/01/06/dc-protests-trump-rally-live-updates/
https://naeducation.org/civic-reasoning-and-discourse/
https://nepc.colorado.edu/author/ladson-billings-gloria
https://nepc.colorado.edu/author/guti%C3%A9rrez-kris
http://thepoliticalclassroom.com/
http://thepoliticalclassroom.com/
https://naeducation.org/statement-on-the-attack-on-the-u-s-capitol-building/


tions about controversial issues. We learned that some students thought it was a sign 
of disloyalty or family betrayal to read certain newspapers or periodicals.

So far, the initiative has resulted in a workshop consisting of five panel discussions on re-
search related to topics including history of civic education, digital literacy, philosophy/
morals, and learning climates. (The panel discussions can be viewed here.) A plenary session 
was held in November. And a report that includes research-based recommendations will be 
released soon. 

The NAEd statement concludes as follows: 

We do not believe anything that happened during that violence aids the cause of de-
mocracy. We hope that students at every level—elementary, secondary, and college—
will have an opportunity to experience what it means to learn about and participate in 
a democratic society. And we hope to never see this kind of social and civic destruction 
again.

This newsletter is made possible in part by support provided by the Great Lakes Center for 
Education Research and Practice: http://www.greatlakescenter.org

The National Education Policy Center (NEPC), a university research center housed at the 
University of Colorado Boulder School of Education, produces and disseminates high-
quality, peer-reviewed research to inform education policy discussions. Visit us at: http://
nepc.colorado.edu

NEPC Resources on Democracy and Education
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